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October 22, 2018 

 

 

Mark Tomko 

Tomko Properties 

2200 Rifle Street 

Aurora, CO 80011 

 

Re: Metco Landscape – Site Plan Minor Amendment 

 Case Number:        2004-6029-01 

 

Dear Mr. Tomko: 

 

Thank you for your fifth submission, which we started to process on Wednesday, October 17, 2018.  On October 17, 

2018, the Planning Department approved your above-referenced Minor Site Plan Amendment application. Please 

retain this letter for your records.  

 

As always, if you have any comments or concerns, please give me a call.  I may be reached at 

eobrien@auroragov.org or (303) 739-7209. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Elizabeth O’Brien, Planner 

City of Aurora Planning Department 

 

 

Planning & Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 
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